 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 6th February 2012
Meeting started 7.00pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Karen Plumb
Councillor Steven Wilcock




Also Present
County Councillor Mike Calvert, PCSO Lisa,

Apologies

Councillor Gillian Greenwood, Councillor Adrian Foulkes, Councillor Raymond Clough, Councillor Ruth Crompton
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 5th December were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr Hartley.  Cllr Plumb raised concerns over the allocation of allotments at Cotton Tree as she has been approached by one of the residents who Adele has been dealing with.  Cllr Hodgson advised that the allotments are not linked in any way to the houses on Cotton Tree Lane.  The whole allotment area belongs to the Parish Council and the garages belong to Pendle Borough Council.  The ruling applies as per the constitution that has been in force for many years.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr Hodgson declared interest in the planning applications for Mr Polidouri, Bough Gap Field and Bough Gap Barn.  Cllr Hartley declared interest in Bough Gap Field and Bough Gap Barn
Police Matters
PCSO Thompson is currently off sick, so Lisa attended on her behalf.  She has found anti-social behaviour problems arund the community centre.  She reported the following crimes:
There was a theft of Yorkshire stone flags from Blenheim Street.

There has been 2 reports of vehicles driving around Trawden looking in peoples yards for scrap.  If anyone sees these vehicles, report the registration number to the police.

There have been several reports of thefts from vehicles and houses where doors have been left unlocked whilst the owner has been upstairs.  This also applies to thefts from vehicles.

Cllr Hodgson reported to Police that there was a complaint of young people throwing snowballs at passing vehicles and at a house on Skipton Road.  The police did not attend as this would have been seen as low priority.  Lisa advised that the ASB patrol is taking place in an unmarked car.

Lisa reported that there has been a number of number plate thefts recently and that anti-theft screws can be obtained from Morrisons or Sainsburys over the next week.

There has been a report of poaching between Lower Draught Gates and Higher Draught Gates farms.

There will be a new CBM appointed over the next couple of months.

Cllr Robinson has been asked to raise the issue of people speeding along Hollin Hall, as there has recently been an incident with a vehicle and wheel barrow.  Cllr Hartley knew about this and advised this had happened some time ago.  Cllr Wilcock also reported speeding along Skipton Road.

Lisa asked what the priorities should be over the next month and suggested removing the ASB until the problems arise again, but to keep the Wycoller car park patrol on the list.

Lisa left a crime prevention leaflet for distribution and left the meeting at 7.15pm
County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert advised that he had tended to the issues from the last meeting. With reference to the request for signage at Wycoller advising that the road was a no-through Road, CCllr Calvert advised that signs are already in place.  Cllr Hodgson has put up another sign.
The drainage problem near the Recreation Ground has been investigated, and the pipe has not been installed by LCC.  The is nowhere for the drain to go.  Cllr Hodgson advised this goes into the stone drain which then goes under the road.  CCllr Clavert will ask for this to be investigated further.

The gulleys on Dark Lane have been cleared.

The trees on Dark Lane will not be trimmed back as they are not seen as a hazard to interfere with cars.

Cllr Hodgson advised that there is a tree growing on the side of Wycoller Road, and has offered to cut this back.

Cllr Hartley asked whether it would be possible to borrow the hedge trimmer from LCC.  Adele to request this in writing from CCllr Calvert.

The grit bin on the church corner has been put in place.
The grit pile at Wycoller has not been put in place as more justification is needed.  Highways are willing to meet with Cllr Hodgson if required.

The parking issues at Cotton Tree have been discussed at the traffic liaison meeting.  CCllr Calvert will update the PC.

The problems with ice on the corner at the top of Winewall should not have been remedied.

23/2011
CCllr Calvert advised that £5000 has been awarded to the Boulsworth Ward by the Colne and District Committee for grot spot improvements.  CCllr Calvert asked for a copy of the information sent to Cllr Paul White for the spend of this money.
CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 7.45pm
Resident’s Issues
Kath Monk attended the meeting on behalf of some of the residents of Boulsworth Drive as they are experiencing problems with the 3 properties that were re-roofed by Housing Pendle.  The roofs now appear to be leaking and the information and co-operation from Housing Pendle has not been satisfactory.  Adele to write to Housing Pendle and ask for a progress report on the issue and express the concerns of both the Parish Council and CCllr Calvert.  
Cllr Wilcock has been asked to report the issue of people on Sydney Terrace reserving parking spaces outside their back gates.  CCllr Calvert advised that it will state on the home owners deeds who owns the land, and if required, the planning office will send the plans.

Matters Arising
Village Lengthsman
Everyone received a copy of the maintenance schedule from PBC, but Adele to send out again asking everyone to consider what realistically we could manage from the list.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the re-submission for the extension at Chelsea Mill is recommended to be approved.
With reference to 13/11/0559P, Cllr Hartley has been asked to send a letter to Planning about this.
Community Centre/Luncheon Club
Cllr Wilcock advised that someone is interested in taking over the luncheon club.  Currently there is someone cooking who works for PBC but did not know anything about what’s happening.  It was made clear that the luncheon club is open to all people over the age of 55.  Adele to write to all user groups of the community centre and invite them to a meeting at 6pm on 5th March with a view to forming a management committee.
Cllr Wilcock attended a meeting at the Parish Hall as the church is currently struggling financially.  There are very few bookings for the parish hall and it needs a lot of work on it.  There has been a proposition of making a car park on the land across from Carr Head, but this is yet to be decided.  Alterations have been proposed for the interior of the church by removing some of the pews and creating a separate area, with a view to selling the parish hall.  
Sponsorship

Cllr Robinson has drafted some information for publication int eh church newsletter.  Cllr Robinson to send to Adele who will send to the newspaper.  Cllr Robinson has received a letter from the Royal Horticultural Society about some wild flower seeds which are to cover an area of 10m2.  This needs ding 14/15th April.  The area suggested was outside CNC Machinery on Skipton Road.  Adele to write to them asking if it is possible to use this area.
Allotments

Adele advised the Councillors of the cost of renting the allotments and it is almost time for the annual letters to be sent out.  Cllr Reyner suggested an increase of 10% to the cost, but as the cost is so low, Cllr Wilcock suggested an increase of 20%.  This was seconded by Cllr Robinson, and put to vote. Motion carried for an increase of 20%.

Cllr Hodgson reported that there are still issues with the allotments, but these should now have been resolved.

Parish Matters

Planning Applications
13/11/0178P – Mr Polidouri appealed against the conditions imposed on the retention of the domestic outbuilding including garage, store and utility area at Lower Beardshaw Head, Burnley Road, Trawden

13/11/0559P – Decision notification that the erection of 2 freestanding containers at field no. 7142, Bough Gap Farm, Keighley Road, Trawden has been refused

13/11/0549P – Decision notification that the installation of slide/fold doors on the north elevation of 1 Bough Gap Barns, Keighley Road, Trawden has been approved

13/11/0529P – Decision notification that the demolition of the existing conservatory and erection of a single storey side extension to 9 Hartington St, Trawden has been approved

13/11/0571P – Decision notification that the change of use from agricultural land to residential cartilage at Greystone Lodge, Skipton Road, Trawden has been approved

13/11/0536P – Decision notification that the retention and alterations of balcony to first floor of rear of dwelling at 5 Hollin Hall, Trawden has been refused

24/2011
13/11/0310P – Mr Barritt of 1 Back Lane, Trawden has appealed to the Secretary of state against the refusal of the erection of a garage to the rear of the property (retrospective)

13/12/0011P – Application for the formation of manege (40m x 25m) and change of use of agricultural land to horsiculture (retrospective) at Guildford Clough Farm, Hollin Hall, Trawden.  No issues with this application.
Correspondence

Meeting of the Council to be held on 15th December
Bank Statement received

Notice of the Colne and District Committee meeting to be held on 5th January
Meeting of the Pendle Fair Trade Group to be held on 23rd January

Notice of the Mayors Olympic Going for Gold Charity Ball to be held on 2nd March
Letter received from LCC about the decision to close the recycling and waste centre at Colne

Letter received from Judith Simpkin about the financial services they offer
Growing Communities Magazine received

Entry form for Best Kept Village received.  Adele to complete the entry forms
Request from PBC about the Precept required.  Completed and returned
Entry form for North West in Bloom received.  Adele to complete and return
Leaflets for Pendle’s Winter Programme received
Leaflet from LCC about their new procurement site
Framework Issue 20 received for distribution
Notice of the Colne and District Committee meeting to be held on 2nd February

Finance
Cheque number 980 for £260 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of December
Cheque number 981 for £68.23 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of December.  
Cheque number 982 for £253 was issued to Granville Bentley for the months of November and December

Cheque number 983 for £101.40 was issued to JRB Enterprise for dog gloves

Cheque number 983 for £48.87 was issued to Wycoller Craft Centre for the electricity used for the Christmas tree lights
Meeting closed 9.40pm
Next meeting 5th March, 7pm prompt
25/2011
